
continued >

Happy New Year 2025. Thank God for last year. It was challenging and 
unforgettable. I know he made a way through the sea and a path through 
the mighty waters. He will make a way through the desert land. He is with us 
as we move forward to this new year.  

Since this newsletter is coming to you little late. I would like to give you few 
updates from the end of the year 2024. 

Leadership Conference: The annual leadership conference was held on 
November in Dhading. Each year, pastors and leaders attend to refresh and 
recharge themselves. We share various resources and connect. It was a 
blessing to have great speakers and many testimonies, and God is bringing 
growth to different people and ministries. We meet annually to give updates 
on the work each year. 

Leadership Team for CFA: I am thankful for the team around me, which 
includes great leaders who lead various ministries. Church planting 
continues to go well, and so do the other ministries. Some of these people 
have worked with me for many, many years. I am grateful to my team. Let 
me introduce a few out of the many:

Santosh & Sharadha have worked with me for many, many years. They are a 
pastor couple in a downtown church in Kathmandu, and Santosh also works 
for the CFA School of Ministry. He has worked with us for over 20+ years. 
They have two kids. 
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Prem & Gauri are pastors at Futung Mahima Church. 
They attended CFA Bible College in 2005 and worked with 
CFA for 16 years in an elderly home. They have three kids. 

Dal & Ganga joined us in 2004. Dal planted a church in 
Dolakha before moving to Kathmandu. He was the academic 
dean for our Bible School for 6 years. He pastored at Mhepy 
Church for a few years, and as we planted the church in 
Mandikatar, he pastors that church and continues to teach at 
our School of Ministry. They have two boys, both of whom are 
active in ministry. 

Mangel & Martha: Martha was raised at the children’s 
home, and Mangel joined me in 2004. He studied and 
worked there. It has been a blessing to have him for the 
last twenty years. Today, he is also one of our social work 
(NGO) leaders. This couple has worked hard, and they 
have two kids as well. 

Dal and Shamjana: This couple is the lead pastor 
at Kavresthali Church, which we started in 2012 in 
Kathmandu. 

Dinesh & Rita: Dinesh was raised at the children’s home. They 
have two kids leading over our North Tibetan mission base. 

Lokmani & Pinki are leaders in the second children’s 
home. They are a mature couple, and he is also a pastor.  

Dinesh & Kopila are our lead team in India. They also 
came out of our Bible college. 

Around 35 people are working in different ministries. 
Thank you, Lord, for the team.  

Mangel has just returned from visiting south Nepal and 
encouraging the local churches. It is expected to have a 
leader visit different churches nationwide and in India. 
Since I cannot make it so often, I send one of our leaders 
for visits and follow-ups. 
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